SAC Meeting

3:48-5:00

Osceola Magnet School

May 12, 2021

Attendance: Janine Jones, Dawn Wagner, Kevin Oberlink, Chad Bacon, Nate Bruckner, Mairelis Sauri, Rebecca White, Gali Dupay, Laura Radocaj, Carrie DeLuca, David Dodd, Jessica D'Elia, Natalie Ern, Curtis Carpenter.

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by to approve April's minutes by Dawn Wagner and was seconded by Curtis Carpenter. The minutes were unanimously approved.

Budget: Our district SAC balance is \$3,033.63, and we have \$10,738.57 in our Walter Johnson/ Curriculum support account. Our fundraising account has a \$5,000 balance. The Walter Johnson/ Curriculum grant is a general curriculum grant that in the past has been earmarked for Singapore Math. We will receive another \$10,000 grant in August.

Business Organization Video: We watched a video created by Kristen Bruckner as thank you to all the community/ business sponsors that supported our Engineering and Mathematics initiative. Everyone is invited to the math and engineering Ribbon Cutting Sept. 17th.

Vote for use of SAC funds: We will be doing the Principal's Challenge workbooks again this year. Dr. Bacon and Ms. Ern are asking for \$100 for additional books to support families in need. Dr. Bacon also has some additional funds in his contingency budget to fill any needs. Board members brought the desire to want to have them accessible to all children in our school. Curtis Carpenter made a motion for SAC to approve up to \$200 for books. Le Kooc seconded the motion, and it was approved unanimously. We will send out a Dojo link to targeted families to encourage purchase of the books, facilitate support in using them and offer assistance to those families in need.

Vote for use of SAC funds: Mrs. Ern and Dr. Bacon have some concerns about the approval of reading curriculum for next school year. As of now the adoption is not on the School Board agenda. Every indication shows there will be a delay in the receipt of whatever reading curriculum the district approves. Discussion was given to the continuation of support for Think Math and the availability of reading curriculum for the beginning of the school year. Le Kooc made a motion to approve funding of \$6,802.38 for purchase of Ready Florida curriculum for school wide use. The motion was seconded by Nate Bruckner and was approved unanimously.

PTA Report: Gali Dupay reported that Teacher's Appreciation week was a couple of weeks ago and was a success. The treasurer is meeting with grade levels to determine what each grade level wants to purchase with PTA allocated funds: for example, Brain Pop/ Scholastic. The last general meeting has occurred and an email was sent out with survey buttons to vote on the new board. The voting period will end 5/21.

Principal's Report: There is no report currently.

The next meeting is August 17th.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:00.